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The next meeting of the Pekin RC Club is next Saturday, September 16 

at 6:30 PM 

at the Hermon D Lowery Field.  

Our annual Big Bird is this coming weekend  

Sunday, September 17. Pilotsô meeting is at 8:55 AM. 

Raffle drawing at 1:30. Sure hope to see you there ! 

The Saturday morning Sept 16 set-up plans are to start around 8 and 

be done in just a few hours.  

Bring a plane too if you want to fly after setting up.  

Weôll have coffee and donuts first thing. 

We need a few folding tables this year...also lawn chairs and folding 

chairs...bring em if you got em. 
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Big Bird Raffle items so far. 

Contact Dennis this week if you have anything to add to the raffle. 
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President  

Wayne Hood 

Vice President  

Denny Baker 

 The Big Bird is coming up the day after our next meeting. I 
hope a lot of members show on Saturday as well as Sunday Big 
Bird fly in; Saturday we will set up what we can. The Club can al-
ways use the help. It takes about 2 hours to set up so bring some-
thing to fly. We will have coffee and donuts. 

Sunday if you come out, and we hope a lot of members will, you 
can volunteer to help here and there. The Big Bird benefits the Club 
financially and also friendship with other clubs. We have a raffle 
with several items and also Mike Gallagher's planes, engines and a 
lot more. The weather has been very nice lately and I hope it is for 
the Big Bird . 

 

Wayne 

 Denny wasnôt able to get me a VP paragraph, so 

Iôll do a little safety PSA for him. 

 Just because you have a lot of experience with 

an aircraft doesnôt mean youôre safe. This past week, 

after literally hundreds of safe starts of the OS 48 FS 

on my Alpha 40, it bit me when I tried adjusting the 

needle valve while running. I accidently touched the 

exhaust, flinched and was into the prop. 

 Luckily it was just a couple of swipes not requir-

ing an ER visit, but it could have easily been much 

worse. 

 From now on if the needle needs a few clicks, Iôll 

do it when I can hear the clicks. 

       Dennis S. 



 4 

 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Jim Roach 

Minutes from the August 19
th 
2017 Meeting 

  
Welcome by President Wayne Wood. 
 
Motion to accept the July 2017 Minutes as published in the August 2017 Newsletter was 
made by Chris Leibel, 2

nd
 by Bill Swearinger.  Motion carried. 

 
Motion to accept the July 2017 Treasurer Report as published in the August 2017 News-
letter was made by Dennis Shoemaker, 2

nd
 by Bill Swearinger.  Motion carried. 

 
There were 9 club members present at the meeting. 

Discussions:  President Wayne Hood started the meeting by thanking everyone for attend-
ing.  Chris Leibel reported the field is in good shape and will be working on getting ready 
for the Big Bird Event.  Wayne reported Mike Gallagher is at an assisted living home in 
Washington.  He is in good sprits and is getting around in a wheel chair.   

Old Business:  None. 

New Business:  None.   

Events:   Wayne Hood reported Big Bird event is proceeding and he is finding members to 
volunteer for various duties.  Dennis Shoemaker will be coordinating the Raffle.  Big Bird 
will have many items for sale from Mike Gallagher and Fran will be selling items Jay 
Monce owned.  Wayne is working on a flyer that will be distributed to other clubs advertis-
ing the sales and raffle at the Big Bird Event.  Wayne Hood and Chris Leibel will be work-
ing on removing the brush and tree limbs from our driveway entrance.  He is asking mem-
bers to help with the project. 

Safety:  Denny Baker reported that Moe Neibecker cut the back of his hand when he con-
tacted his propeller.  The Doctor said he was fortunate it was the back of his hand and not 
the palm side as no tendons are on the back side.  He received 16 stitches.   

Guests / New Members:  None.  
 
50 / 50 Raffle:  None.   
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Dennis Shoemaker and 2

nd
 by Chris Leibel.  Motion car-

ried. 
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Thanks to Donna Smith for these pictures from the Warbird Classic over the Midwest. 

Mike Smith got third place in Expert 
Class with his L4 at the Hoosier Scale 
Classic in Seymour, Indiana  
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Action at the field 

Looks like Jack got his wires un-crossed. 

Denny Bakerôs Spitfire looks and flies amazing. 

Itôs great to see Moe flying again 

after his injury. 

Thanks to Brian Kuehn for some great pictures. 
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Look closely at the spots of light inside the treeôs shadow.      

Itôs  dozens of pinhole projections of the eclipse crescent      

created by the small gaps between the leaves. 

Morton, Illinois on August 21, 2017 

 More scienceé...Jack Poppenhagerôs T-Clips met an unfortunate end mid-August. 
Many of us have noticed glitches that we donôt believe to be dumb thumbs. Jack thinks he 
suffered a 2.4 GHz glitch that cost him his plane. 

 Jack...ñI received this from JR Americas after sending my JR 9303 Transmitter in for a 
look see.  I do think I got shot down last week at the field.   My T-Clips was flying just per-
fect and all at once headed straight for the ground.  Nothing I could do.  Everyone should 
beware.ò 

 é JR Americas ... ñ We have had some reports ... of the older Spektrum DSM, DSM2 
having problems in some situations.òéééé.(Jackôs was a Spektrum DSM receiver) 

 

 ñ �V�R�P�H���V�L�W�X�D�W�L�R�Q�V��ñ probably means a dirty 2.4 GHz environment and we could easily 
have that. Besides sharing our 2.4 GHz  band with cell phones, we also fly thru 2.4 GHz 
signals from WiFi systems, microwave ovens, security cameras, ZigBee devices, Bluetooth 
devices, video senders, cordless phones, baby monitors and illegal 2.4 GHz jammers.  
Newer receivers are designed to wade thru the mayhem better than the early 2.4 devices. It 
could easily be that some house nearby is causing an issue...or a farmer in their tractor or a 
passing caré.. or equally possible we are causing it ourselves with our cell phones, WiFi 
hot spots and Bluetooth devices.  

 All it takes is one of these devices to be out of wack and broadcasting a too strong or 
slightly weird signal to zap a radio system not designed to handle the interference.   

 Perhaps retiring our older DSM or DSM2 receivers would be a good idea. 


